MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY, JUNE 19th 2024 AT 7.30P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present: Chaiman A. Harris, I. Moss, S. Pattle, J. Waltham, J. Westbrook Clerk S. Harris
In attendance: Graham Carr-Jones, 2 members of the public

	164.a
	To Receive Apologies:
Apologies were received from Cllr. Vitali.


	164.b
	Confirmation of Minutes of Last Meeting:
The minutes of the last meeting held on May 22nd  were approved and signed, having been circulated previously.


	164.c
	Matters Arising Therefrom:
· A Meeting with Highways Officer Patrick Carpenter was held, informally, on 11th June at which various problems with roads, signage and flooding were discussed. Mr. Carpenter suggested that a meeting  should next be arranged with Justin Neely Flood Engineer from Dorset Council to try and mitigate the flooding in the approach roads to the village caused by water being unable to drain away quickly enough and advise what landowners can do to help.
· Cemetery Wall. A joint meeting with the PCC will be arranged which Church Warden David Jeanes welcomed, to discuss the cemetery wall further.
· Adding or updating ROI declarations on the Dorset Council website were proving difficult, advice is being sought.
· Planning Results: Granted by Dorset Council.
LOCATION:             The Trooper Inn 
            APPLICATION NO: P/FUL/2023/01061 
            PROPOSAL:           Conversion of outbuilding to form 3 No. Holiday Lets
            APPLICATION NO: P/LBC/2023/01062 
            PROPOSAL:           Carry out internal and external alterations for the
                                             conversion of outbuilding into 3 No. Holiday Lets.                                                
                                             Refers to the same 3 Holiday Lets.

APPLICATION NO: P/CLE/2024/01609
LOCATION:            The Beeches, Rowden Mill Lane, Stourton Caundle
                                 DT10 2JT
PROPOSAL:           Certificate of Lawfulness to continue use as a 
                                 residential dwelling without compliance without 
                                 agricultural condition.


	164.d

	Declarations of Interest:
N/A

	
	OPEN FORUM
Graham Carr-Jones who had been invited to attend the meeting, said it had been a pleasure and a privilege to serve as County and Dorset Councillor for 21 years in total and was a big wrench to leave, although the right time to go.
The Chairman thanked Mr. Carr-Jones again for his support and help and presented him with an engraved glass tankard as a token of the Parish Council’s appreciation.




	
1.


	
PLANNING:
Application No: P/HOU/2024/02879
Location: The Bakehouse, Golden Hill, Stourton Caundle DT10 2JW
Proposal: Erect single storey extensions and alterations (demolish existing conservatory.)
Neighbours had been informed and there were no objections from neighbours or Parish Councillors. 
J. Westbrook proposed support, all in favour. 

Application No: P/HOU/2024/03210
Location: 28 Brimble Cottages, Brimble Rise, Stourton Caundle DT10 2JS
Proposal: Erect single storey rear extension and external alterations.
Neighbours had been informed. Parish Councillors had no objections.
I Moss proposed to support, seconded by S. Pattle


	2.
	PLAY AREA REPORT
The BMX area was closed after the ROSPA report was received as a 2metre boundary is now required which would involve re-siting some of the jumps, making it difficult to use. The wooden jumps are also deteriorating badly. Since then the Activity Tower steps have also been damaged and this has also been temporarily closed. A quote for replacement has been obtained from Lapsett for £2,450 plus £120 delivery all plus VAT and installation by the supplier was quoted at £1,300 plus VAT.  There is no serial number on this piece of equipment so clerk will confirm the quote is absolutely correct to make sure the replacement parts fit. Mr. Harris and Mr. Yandell have thoroughly inspected the whole play area; the other main problem is going to be the shelter as the timber posts are slowly deteriorating. The report recommends monitoring so no danger at present. Some of the fencing is in poor repair.
The insurance requires certified competent persons to do any repair work and training is being investigated. The replaced arms on the Waltz have been inspected and signed off by a qualified H and S inspector.
The waltz and springy animal and seesaw have recently been replaced also.
In view of the unexpected costs involved it has been agreed to remove the BMX track which will leave more space to play, and the area could still be used for cycles. 


	3.
	GRASS CUTTING
A letter was sent to Gary of Halcyon Landscapes who responded with apologies. Another cut had been done at the same time as the letter was sent to him which was much better. All agreed to pay the with-held amount and monitor the situation until the next meeting. Cuts have not been done fortnightly since April 1st.

	4.
	BANKING
The deposit account at Barclays has been transferred into the current account and then a cheque for the total of the deposit and current account  (£8,205.29) was paid into Lloyds on 31st May 2024.
Clerk will now write to Barclays asking them to close the account.
Proposed J. Westbrook, seconded J. Waltham
The only appropriate savings account at Lloyds is an instant access account
with an interest rate of 1% calculated daily.  Other accounts require a minimum deposit of £10,000+. I. Moss proposed, seconded by J. Waltham to set up the instant access account.
Online bank transfers  are being set up to pay invoices as required for verification  by A. Harris and I. Moss , who will be provided with copies of the invoices as an additional check. Proposed by J. Westbrook, seconded J. Waltham.

	164 e
	STATE OF FINANCES 19TH June 2024

	TOTAL OF LLOYDS CURRENT ACCOUNT BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD FROM 22ND MAY 2024 
	£
	£
14,128  94




	
Less payments approved on 22.05.24
Zurich Insurance paid 28/5/24              -    £564  05
Balance agrees with Statement as at 
31.05.2024
Clerk quarterly salary paid 21.06.24    -   £500  00

Dikes Nurseries grass cut no 1
Paid 26.06.24 after  being   withheld    -    £352  40
Invoice no 1965
	




                  
                
	

13,564  89


13,064  89


12,712  49

	Payments for approval at meeting on 19th June 2024 
Mrs. J. Wardell (Internal Audit)   
                                                                                     £ 40  00
Playsafety ROSPA Inspection                       £117  60

	
	






Approved J. Waltham, Seconded J. Westbrook


	164.f
	ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE
List on file of circulated e-mail.
A letter has been received from Lloyds concerning the risk that the FSCS would not protect the money in the Lloyds business account if Lloyds should ever go out of business.


	164.g
	MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION OR NEXT AGENDA
Mrs. Westbrook proposed looking into the local housing needs for the village before the roof is replaced on the hall, as another possible option would be building a new hall elsewhere, funded by the sale of the site and car park for building some affordable housing. Fund Raising for the Village Hall has been extremely successful in the village so far with well attended events. Mrs. Westbrook proposed inviting Jackie Cuff to the next meeting and representatives from the hall committee to discuss this further. A village appraisal of housing needs also needs to be done.


	164.h
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday, July 8th at 7.30p.m.


	164.i
	TIME OF CLOSURE
The meeting closed at 8.45p.m.
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